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Matrix Consulting Group 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that the Finance Subcommittee support the selection of Matrix Consulting 

Group to perform a comprehensive user fee study and cost allocation plan (CAP).  

 

FISCAL IMPLICATION: 

The cost allocation and user fee study will not exceed budgeted funds of $40,000.   

 

BACKGROUND: 

In 2010, the City conducted its most recent comprehensive cost allocation plan and user fee study, 

which identified the labor involved in providing each discreet service, and assigned the fully-

burdened rate (i.e. direct labor costs as well as indirect costs) for each City position involved in 

service delivery.  The purpose of the cost allocation plan is to ensure that the City is utilizing 

comprehensive overhead rates in the accounting of the true cost of providing various City services, 

as well as maximizing the recovery of General Fund indirect costs from identified enterprise and 

other chargeable funds.   

 

City Council adopted a policy that we review and update the fees periodically. A new user fee study 

will examine all of our user fees (located in our Resolution of Fees) and provide us with updated 

costs of providing the services.  With limited abilities to raise revenues, it is becoming increasingly 

important that we fully recover our costs for the services we provide when appropriate.  These 

revenues typically go to the General Fund for use in funding safety, recreation, building and other 

services.   

 

DISCUSSION: 

Requests for proposals were issued for the Cost Allocation and User Fee Study.  The City received 

nine proposals and selected four companies to interview.  A panel consisting of the Finance 

Director, City Controller and Revenue Services Manager interviewed the four companies (Mayor 
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Pro Tem Powell was scheduled to participate but was unable to due to illness), and narrowed the 

field to two companies for a second interview. Ultimately, Matrix Consulting Group was selected 

for today’s consideration by the full Finance Subcommittee.  The selection is based on their 

background, accounting methods, scope of work, references, costs and their experience in these 

types of studies.  

 

At the Finance Subcommittee meeting, Matrix Consulting Group will be in attendance to provide a 

summary presentation followed by questions and answers. If the Subcommittee concurs with the 

staff recommendation, contract approval will be presented at an upcoming City Council meeting. 

The study will take approximately 6 months to complete, and involves staff from all departments. 

 

 

 

Attachment: Matrix Consulting Group proposal 




















































